Dear Members of the Senate and House of Representatives Committees on Health Policy:
Although Florida currently stands as an example of the respect for its citizens' individual freedom guaranteed under the United States Constitution, there's a nefarious statute still in the books that attempts against the most basic precepts of freedo0m and due process of law. 

Section 394.463 of the Florida Mental Health Act allows for the involuntary confinement of a person for 72 hours without so much as a court hearing to challenge the deprivation of liberty without the right to disprove the claims against that person. 

Targeted Individuals  disproportionately bear the consequences of such nefarious and unconstitutional provision. 

We ask that you urgently amend the Mental Health Act and incorporate into it basic due process guarantees such as the right to hearing with the assistance of counsel. If the person can't afford one, the state must provide it. After all, it's the person's fundamental right to freedom that is at stake.

It is urgent that you act on this request. Too many lives have already been unnecessarily and detrimentally affected  because of section 394.463's  unconstitutional provision susceptible to unchecked abuse. 

Thank-you for your prompt consideration to this matter. 

Best,

//s// _______________
